Dear Resident,

Please see the dates below for each quarter that we will collect brush & bulky waste curbside. You have up to four set-out opportunities per year to plan your tree and plant trimming, as well as bulky waste. Here are some refreshers below as a courtesy:

**Debris must be set-out by 7am of the first set-out day listed. We start collection on the Wednesday, and it may take both days to make one pass. Once we make the pass, we are complete for that quarter.

```
1st Quarter – March 12<sup>th</sup> and 13<sup>th</sup> 2025
2<sup>nd</sup> Quarter – June 11<sup>th</sup> and 12<sup>th</sup> 2025
3<sup>rd</sup> Quarter – Sept. 10<sup>th</sup> and 11<sup>th</sup> 2025
4<sup>th</sup> Quarter – Dec. 10<sup>th</sup> and 11<sup>th</sup> 2025
```

- We will collect up to 12 cubic yards of Brush per month, which is double the size you have now. (Approximately two car lengths) Any amount over this will be tagged and left behind until the next collection.
- All Brush (tree trimmings, branches, palms) and bulky items must be placed at curbside in the front of your lot during the days indicated on the Brush calendar.
- Any debris placed before or after the dates on the calendar will be subject to a fine by the city and enforced.
- Bulky items such as Plasma, or tube TVs, computers, tires, paint, construction material, and any hazardous household items will NOT be picked up and are the responsibility of the resident to safely discard.
- If you miss the time of the pick-up and place the brush and bulky out the same day, we will not be able to come back once we make a pass.
- All yard waste must be on your property near the curb in front of your home and away from power lines, telephone poles, meters, vehicles, and fences. (If you have an exception, call the city)
- If you have a vehicle whether it is yours or a visitor's near the Brush/Bulky pile at the time of pick-up, we will not collect it.
- Vacant lots next to or near your home are not to be dumping grounds for this yard waste and is prohibited. Any violation of this will be subject to fines and enforced by the city.
- Bagged trash cannot be mixed in with brush piles and must be placed in trash Cart.
- If limbs, twigs, and bulky are small enough to place in your waste cart please do so.

We value your business and thank you in advance for your cooperation and understanding in this matter. If you have any questions, please contact city hall.

Your environmental services partner.



Sustainability in Action